

Larry Virga President
Thomas Burns Vice President
Carla Virga Secretary
(vacant) Treasurer

April 10, 2017

Mr. Aaron Park CIR Northern Regional VP 1079 Sunrise Avenue, B-336 Roseville, CA 95661

Dear Aaron:

None of the Sutter-Yuba Republican Assembly (SYRA) members renewed their 2017 California Republican Assembly (CRA) dues. Carla Virga, SYRA Secretary, notified Nancy Hinton, CRA Membership Secretary, via January 18, 2017, email (attached), the SYRA board members met December 30, 2016, and voted unanimously to discontinue SYRA.

No one within SYRA received a response from anyone connected with CRA.

Members of the former SYRA became members of the new Sutter-Yuba Constitutional Republicans (SYCR), a chapter of the newly chartered California Impact Republicans (CIR).

Carla Virga was informed Dennis Hudson, current CRA President, informed CRA members at their recent convention that although SYRA submitted notice to discontinue, he had spoken with SYRA members who want to continue the SYRA chapter. Carla telephoned every former SYRA member and asked each, "Have you spoken with anyone from the CRA?" Each responded, "No." She then asked, "Have you ever told anyone you want to continue the SYRA chapter?" Each replied, "No."

Today, despite the facts 1) SYRA voluntarily surrendered our charter due to the CRA's lifetime expulsions of the messengers (you and George) for exposing fraudulent CRA chapters and non-existent members; and 2) Larry Virga has not renewed his CRA membership, both SYRA and Larry Virga are still (fraudulently or erroneously) listed on the California Republican Assembly website -- http://cragop.org/local-units:

Sutter - Yuba Larry Virga Contact Me

Sincerely,

Sutter-Yuba Constitutional Republicans

(formerly Sutter-Yuba Republican Assembly)

Attachment

Subject: Sutter-Yuba Republican Assembly DISCONTINUED

From: Carla Virga <weebler@syix.com>

Date: 1/18/2017 8:40 AM

To: nancyhintonatccg@hotmail.com

BCC: Larry Virga <emu@syix.com>, Thomas Burns <tburnsplastering@gmail.com>, Holly Julian <bezique_31@yahoo.com>, Carla Virga <weebler@syix.com>, Bill Beeler

<wickerbill@syix.com>, Tammie Rikard <tjrikard@gmail.com>, Becky Bowen

<theonebecky@hotmail.com>

Re: Your email notifying Sutter-Yuba Republican Assembly (SYRA) our CRA memberships are due for renewal

A board meeting of the Sutter-Yuba Republican Assembly was held December 30, 2016, in Yuba City, CA to discuss whether to disband.

Discussion included:

- all present believe we wasted our time and money attending the CRA convention and were deemed irrelevant when the CRA board voted a life-time expulsion of George Park after we elected him Membership Secretary at the convention;
- there was a lack of communication or outreach from CRA; and
- CRA did not cash Larry Virga's May 23, 2016, check for 2016 renewal dues.

The vote to discontinue the Sutter-Yuba Republican Assembly was unanimous.

Carla Virga, Secretary

Biblical Scripture teaches us, and our founding documents and Constitution confirm, about having a relationship with God, not with religion.